
 

 

 

 

May 22, 2025 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Oklahoma City Redevelopment Authority in Fiscal Year 2026. 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Edmond, located at 105 N. Hudson, 

Suite 101, Oklahoma City, Oklahoma. The funding would be used to build a facility and lab 

within Oklahoma City’s Innovation District.   

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes 

authorized in 42 U.S.C.5305(a)(1).  

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Stephanie Bice 

Member of Congress 


